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Notice to Policy Holders of Western Pacific Insurance Limited (in liquidation) who 
suffered a loss arising out of the earthquakes in Christchurch on 4 September 2010 or 

22 February 2011 

As previously notified, the liquidators of Western Pacific Insurance Limited (in liquidation) 
have applied to the High Court for directions.  This will include a direction that any monies 
paid to the Company by Reinsurers in respect of losses arising from the two earthquakes will 
be available to the liquidators for distribution to all creditors in accordance with Sections 312 
and 313 of the Companies Act 1993.   

The matter will be heard before the Court on 3 November 2011. 

Jared Ormsby has been appointed to represent all of the people in the above class of policy 
holders and will oppose the application on their behalf and submit that there is a charge over 
the monies in their favour.   

As previously advised you may instruct your own solicitor to represent you at your own cost 
if you do not want to be represented by Mr Ormsby.  If you wish to be represented by your 
own lawyer you must file and serve a Notice of Appearance in the Wellington Registry of the 
High Court before 5.00 pm on 30 September 2011.  The proceeding number is CIV-2011-
485-1535. 

If you do not file and serve a Notice of Appearance in this timeframe you will be deemed to 
be represented by Mr Ormsby. 

Mr Ormsby can be contacted at jared.ormsby@wynnwilliams.co.nz and on 03 379 7622. 


